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October 8, 2021 
 

Dianne Martin 
Chairwoman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 

Re: Northern Utilities, Inc. - DG 21-131, 2021 / 2022 Annual Cost of Gas 
and Associated Charges Filing, Supplemental Filing 

 
Dear Chairwoman Martin, 
 
Please find enclosed Northern Utilities, Inc. (“Northern” or the “Company”) 
Supplemental 2021 / 2022 Annual Cost of Gas (“COG”) Adjustment filing.  This filing 
includes the supplemental testimony of Francis Wells regarding recent price volatility 
and the Company’s actions to help insulate Northern’s customers from large increases in 
NYMEX prices.  Attachments NUI-FXW-20 through 22 help illustrate the Company’s 
plan for mitigating price volatility during the 2021-2022 Winter Season.   
 
In addition, Northern has revised the Conversion Rate as shown on tariff page Fourth 
Revised Page 158. This rate was revised to better reflect current market prices in northern 
New England and is also discussed in the testimony of Mr. Wells.  Support for the 
revised Conversion Rate is provided in Revised Attachment NUI-FXW-11.   
 
 In accordance with the Commission’s temporary moratorium on paper filings, the 
Company is submitting these tariff pages only in electronic format. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me. 
. 
 
     Sincerely, 

      
     Patrick H. Taylor 
     Attorney for Northern Utilities, Inc. 




